Kentucky Board of Embalmers & Funeral Directors

February 12, 2024
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING
Hilton Lexington Downtown
Bluegrass Room
1:00 pm

PRESENT: Jonathan Rideout, Chairman
Jack “Sonny” Mevyer, Vice Chair
Danny Percell
Ronald Raymond, Consumer Representative
John Blevins, Board Attorney
Danielle Jeffries-Webb, Inspector
Kanetha Dorsey, Executive Director

ABSENT: Robert Garner

Meeting was called to Order by Chairman Rideout at 1:00p.m.

Apprenticeship-the Sworn Statements for each current apprentice and any apprentice wishing
to take their examinations were reviewed and discussed.

Regulations-Current regulations were reviewed and discussed for possible update via the
legislative procedure.

Licensure Update and Issues-An audit of the list of license holders who do not have their CE’s
updated was reviewed. The office requests that an addition to the regulation be approved: with
every establishment renewal, the establishment shall send their GPL/CPL and list of all
employees, both part time and full time, that hold an apprentice registration, surface
transportation permit, funeral director or embalmer license, or stock in the establishment, as
well as a list of all other establishments linked through affiliation or shared ownership. This will
help keep records up to date.

Legal Review:
E.230804.01-Terri Harris discussed the complaint with the Board.

Motion Percell second Raymond to dismiss complaint. Motion carries 4-0.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 3:02 PM ON A MOTION FROM MR. MEYER, SECONDED BY MR.
RAYMOND. MOTINO CARRIED 4-0.







